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District Board of Directors Approves Contract with New General Manager 
 
 

On August 9th, the Nipomo Community Services District’s Board of Directors approved an employment 
contract with Raymond Dienzo to serve as the District’s General Manager beginning in September 2023.  

Mr. Dienzo graduated from California Polytechnic State University with an Engineering Degree and has 
been involved in San Luis Obispo County area’s water and wastewater challenges ever since.  With over 
20 years of experience in the utility industry as a solutions champion and a leader in community 
collaboration, Mr. Dienzo has demonstrated a high level of professionalism.  For the past three and a 
half years Mr. Dienzo has served as the District Engineer/Utilities Manager for Cambria Community 
Services District, overseeing an annual budget of 9 million dollars. Prior to that, he worked for the 
County of San Luis Obispo in their Public Works Department as the Unit Supervisor for the Water 
Resources Division. 

 Mr. Dienzo was selected from a competitive pool of applicants to replace retiring General Manager 
Mario Iglesias who served in the position for nearly 8 years.   

Board President Richard Malvarose said; “We had a strong group of applicants for this position. Ray’s 
background in utility administration combined with his operations and management experience best fit 
with the responsibilities of the General Manager’s position. The Board is confident that the District will 
benefit from his experience and knowledge as we move forward.” 

Next Scheduled Regular Board Meeting: Wednesday, August 23, 2023, 9AM, District Jon S. Seitz Board 
Room 148 South Wilson, Nipomo. 

For more information, please contact the Nipomo Community Services District at 929-1133 or visit 
www.ncsd.ca.gov.  

 
### 

 
Established in 1965 to meet the health and sanitation needs of the local community, Nipomo Community 
Services is pleased to provide a wide variety of services throughout its district including the provision of water, 
sewer, and waste management services as well as lighting and drainage in limited areas. The mission of Nipomo 
Community Services District is to provide its customers with reliable, quality, and cost-effective services now 
and in the future. 


